## Town of Woodstock Selectmen's Meeting Friday, July 12, 2019

Selectmen: Joel Bourassa, R. Gil Rand, Scott Rice

Staff: Mike Welch Public: Patrick Griffin

Ice Castles: Jared Henningsen, Tayler Christensen, Ryan Davis (by phone)

Gil called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

## **Informational Meeting/Ice Castles:**

August 20, 2019

Discussion was held pertaining to the capacity of the pump station and how it would be determined who would be responsible for any upgrades. No determination was made.

Gil noted that before any additional connections were authorized the Board would like to look into a grinder.

Gil asked that they include Steve LaFrance in their final sewer analysis.

Discussion was held about moving the telemetry pit. Ice Castles would like to move it to the barn. Gil will check with Bruce Lewis, from Lewis Engineering, as to the feasibility and what risks are involved.

Ice Castles requested to renew the Temporary MOU for one more year. The Board agreed to renew it for one more year with the conditions that all criteria outlined is met before the end of June 2020.

Ice Castles requested permission to start construction on the sewer line "at risk". The Board agreed but noted there is no guarantees of connecting to the sewer main without NHDES permitting, a sewer capacity analysis, an application and plans.

Ice Castles questioned if they could utilize the groundwater coming onto the back of their property from the old watermain. The Board will check with NHDES. If they are unable to connect, they asked if the town would cap it off.

Ice Castles would like to install a larger culvert and pave Clark Farm Road in the fall. No action taken. The Board would like to revisit the maintenance agreement. Gil asked to see the final traffic study.

Gil motioned to adjourn the Selectmen's Meeting at 2:35 p.m. Scott seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.